
Hand in Hand 
Friday 21st March 2025 

NoƟce: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local acƟviƟes on the newsleƩer. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the informaƟon and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

This week has been another week where the children and staff have amazed me yet again. 
The children have shown themselves to be focused on the learning and our team always 
have the highest of expectaƟons of the children. I have seen some super wriƟng, where 
children have shown themselves to be tenacious and give it all they’ve got. Well done.  

I would also like to thank all parents and carers for their help in making our Roskear 
welcome so successful. It has great to see the staff meeƟng and greeƟng the children each 
morning, showing them that they are valued and a part of the Roskear family.  

Finally, I wish you all a wonderful weekend. Thank you for your conƟnued trust and 
support. 

KS1 Book Of The Week: Yasmin the Superhero  
Author: Saadia Faruqi  AR Level: 2.4 

Super Yasmin is on the lookout to use her superpowers. However, she 
finds only neighbours who need a little help. 

KS2 Book Of The Week: Mrs Armitage and the Big Wave  
Author: Quentin Blake  No AR quiz 

Mrs Armitage arrives on the beach with her surfboard and her faithful dog 
Breakspear, and paddles out to sea to wait for the Big Wave. But, of course,   
Mrs Armitage can't be satisfied with just an ordinary surfboard and she is soon 
adding a hilarious variety of gadgets and contraptions. And when the Big Wave 
finally arrives, Mrs Armitage certainly surfs with style! 

Lost PE Hoodie 

Please could parents keep a look out for a black PE hoodie with the name Ross embroidered underneath 
the school logo and return it to school.  Ross has misplaced it and we have been unable to find it in 

school. Thank you. 



CALENDAR 
(addiƟons in red)         

03.04.25—Spring Disco (In the Hall) 

07.04—21.04 2025—Easter Holiday 

26.04.2025—Trevithick Day 

06.05.25—School Photography Company to take sibling photos only 

19-21st May—Yr 6 London ResidenƟal 

4-6th June Yr 4 Porthpean ResidenƟal 

11-13th June—Yr 5 BF Adventure ResidenƟal 

16-17th June—Yr 3 Camp Kernow ResidenƟal 

23.07.25 - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

This week the Pre-
School children 

have been looking 
at landforms from 
around the world. 

They have balanced 
across lava from the 

volcano, made 
unifix pyramids and 
explored the sand 
from the desert. 

 
 



PosiƟon Class  % AƩend Number of  
Late pupils 

Change from 
last week 

1st Chapel Porth 99.1 2 -1 

2nd Portreath 97.2 3 -3 

3rd St. Piran 96.6 2 - 

4th Marazion 95.7 2 +1 

5th Coverack 93.6 2 +1 

6th Poldhu 93.5 2 -1 

7th Gwithian 93 2 -1 

8th Helston 92.9 2 - 

9th Newlyn 92.7 1 -1 

10th St. Blazey 92.3 3 +2 

11th Porthcurno 92 1 -3 

12th St. Petroc  91.4 2 - 

13th Truro 90.7 4 +3 

14th Falmouth 90 5 +5 

WEEKLY  
ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     
Congratulations to  

Chapel Porth 
who came  

1st 
this week. 

 
 
 

Last week, Gwithian class took part in an exciƟng and hands-on 
science acƟvity where we explored textures and materials. The 

children had a lot of fun as we ventured out onto the school 
playground, each with a rocket template in hand. 

The goal was for each child to find a material that might match 
what they think a space rocket could be made of. As they 

explored, they were encouraged to shout out when they found 
something they wanted to invesƟgate further. 

When they found a material, they placed their rocket template 
on it and described what the texture felt like. For example, if a 

child found something too bumpy or rough, they would say, 
"That’s not my rocket, it’s too bumpy." Some of the children 

made amazing discoveries, like finding a shiny metal pipe or a 
smooth plasƟc surface, which reminded them of the surface of 

a real space rocket. 
Overall, the acƟvity was a wonderful opportunity for the 

children to explore the world around them, use descripƟve 
language, and think creaƟvely about the materials that make 
up a rocket. I am so proud of how well they took part, and I 

look forward to more exciƟng acƟviƟes like this in the future! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During religious education, Falmouth 

Class thought about how Jesus lived a 
perfect life in order to please God 
and give salvation to all Christians.  
They considered the selfless deeds 
he did and then discussed what they 
could do to help others around them.  
They wrote their ideas on leaves to 

create a class ‘salvationÕ tree.   



 
 
 

 

This week, Year 6 have 
started to hone their 

badminton skills.   

The children focussed on 
serves, backhands and 

forehands – aiming to be 
accurate.  

We are really enjoying our 
new Complete PE 

curriculum and trying new 
sports!  

Here are some photos of  
our endeavours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Well done to Finley 
for his rugby trophies! 

Finley was awarded 
player of the match 
for his wonderful  
performance for  
Camborne RFC. 

We are very proud of 
his dedication and 

hard work. 

Eddy for participating in a full sports  
lesson this week – using a badminton  

racket to serve! 



TO BOOK A PLACE …. 

hƩps://playwaze.com/natures-playground/yegr8ngbfcido/session-display?eventId=PhysicalEventSeries/111557-B  



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   
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Menu for week commencing Monday 24th of March 2025 


